

Canadian Forces Base Esquimalt PO Box 17000 Station Forces Victoria BC V9A 7N2

0103A - 7600-1 (BExec AdminO/RDIMS 771349)

Her Worship Barbara Desjardins Mayor of the Township of Esquimalt 1229 Esquimalt Road Victoria BC V9A 3P1

OZ February 2018

Dear Mayor Desjardur,

I am writing this letter to confirm that the Base Commander's Office has reviewed plans for Corvette Landing as well as the plans for landscaping with a focus on conceptual drawings of the area between our two properties. Mr. Troy Grant has reached out to us and visited our offices on more than one occasion to keep us apprised of this project.

On 18 January, 2018, I and representative from Base Operations and Real Property Operations met with Mr. Grant to discussed timelines for construction, construction methodologies, and the benefits that this project will bring to the local neighbourhood. We reviewed conceptual drawings and agreed to work with the team from Corvette Landing toward developing a landscape plan as it pertains to our realm.

Sincerely,

D.S. Smith Chief of Staff RECEIVED

FEB 0 2 2018

CORP OF TOWNSHIP OF ESQUIMALT

MENT S